Adriel Hills Condominium Association
Operations Committee Meeting Minutes

April 2, 2015

CALL TO ORDER: The Operations Committee Meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Co- Chair Laurie Sneider

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Reg Hayworth, Robby Laitos, Bill Lauer, Sharone Mekelburg, Kelsey Smith, Alan and Laurie Sneider

COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT: Larry Cecil

ALSO PRESENT: Manager Ralph Pankey, Recording Secretary Kali Thorson

HOMEOWNER’S PRESENT: Don Homan

HOMEOWNER’S COMMENTS, CORRESPONDENCE: None

APPROVAL OF MARCH MINUTES: Alan motioned approval of February minutes. Kelsey second. All in favor. Laurie thanked Kali for her work on the minutes and complemented the final product. 
MANAGER’S REPORT: Ralph reviewed the manager’s report which has just come out in the April newsletter. Ralph indicated management knows the dues increase and reserve funding may be a hardship for some, but is essential. Ralph also thanked the Operations Committee for their work regarding the budget and reserve funding. 
Our rental water sources are looking good this year. We have 20 acre feet from Elco, and 20 acre feet from West Fort Collins Water District. Kelsey asked Ralph how much we are paying for the extra 10 acre feet of water we are leasing this year. Ralph confirmed $400 plus running fees. The purpose is that with the reasonable cost considered it may help in the future to have our name on the additional water. 
Ralph reviewed quite a bit of the Adriel Hills irrigation water background for the benefit of new committee members. Ralph suggested that Adriel Hills should be in a position to purchase water if it comes available as we may not find water to lease in low water years.
Adriel Hills has three wells we utilize typically early and late season when ditch water isn’t in, and to keep the pond full through the winter. Ralph stated that long-term well production could be a concern, particularly in drought years. Well three was re-drilled in 2008. Don added before 1986, all irrigation water supply came from the three wells. Alan asked where the neighborhood across the street from Adriel Hills is getting their water. Don confirmed they are getting their water from the city. 
Reg suggested putting the history of Adriel Hills’ water paperwork and background in one place so it’s easier to understand, Kelsey agreed. Reg also stated that he believes water is the biggest issue we have in Adriel Hills. Laurie mentioned grass comes back, trees don’t, so if we were to not have as much water as we would like, it would be better to focus more on trees than grass. 

The past few years wildlife population, particularly raccoons and squirrels, have gotten too numerous and have damaged roofs, patios, patio furniture, siding, etc. Bonita referred “The Critter Man” who has trapped and relocated 6 squirrels and 4 raccoons already this year. 

Ralph reiterated his comments in the April newsletter to be sure your smoke detectors, carbon monoxide detectors, and fire extinguishers are up to date and functional. 

OLD BUSINESS:  
2015/2016 Budget: Per the Operations Committee March meeting, a memo was sent to the Board of Directors recommending approval of a 4% monthly dues increase. Don believes the Board of Directors needs to figure out, fairly quickly, the dues increase and reserve funding also if road overlay begins in one or two years and future reserve funding assessment.
Decks are anticipated to become more costly with possible rebuilds and staining of railings, posts, and beams. Deck upkeep has been increased. 
Tennis court repairs include only crack fill as the nets are fairly new and in good condition. 
Gutter cleaning is anticipated to be contracted out again this year.  Other budget line items were also discussed. 
Ralph provided a memo to the Operations Committee outlining the consideration of contracting out weekly mowing with the exception of the golf course. A copy of the memo is attached to these minutes. Ralph noted that part of what prompted this consideration is the very high prices landscape contractors have proposed for projects. To contract mowing would result in one less seasonal staff member and the crew doing landscape improvements. Reg stated somebody would have to be monitoring the contractors work and work closely with the contractor to achieve the job we require. 
Sharone believes the homeowners would have the benefit of a more visual and substantial improvement with the crew doing landscaping versus mowing. Kelsey believes it will free up our staff for visual jobs that are over due on being completed and reduce the number of in-house staff members. Reg asked Ralph how he feels about contracting out the lawn maintenance. Ralph said in hind sight, we should have considered, landscaping in-house sooner to utilize Ryan’s willingness and ability for landscape projects versus mowing grass. Alan expressed that we would experience fewer problems with undedicated seasonal staff and workers compensation issues, etc.  After further discussion, Bill made a motion to recommend to the Board of Directors we try the contract mowing.  Sharone second. All in favor.  

HOMEOWNER COMMENTS: None

NEW/OTHER BUSINESS: 
Governing Documents: Our By-laws have not been looked over or edited in quite some time. Laurie thinks if the By-laws were reviewed in the 1980’s, they are way over due for updating. Reg suggested double checking to see if we’re in compliance with the recent changes required by legislation for homeowners association. Ralph confirmed we are currently in compliance with state legislation. Don stated changes were approved in the past to the By-laws with members being presented many proposed By-law and Declaration changes to vote yes or no on. Concerns regarding obtaining mortgage holder approval and compliance with CCIOA (Colorado Common Interest Ownership Act) were discussed. Kelsey suggested giving our attorney a couple hours to review documents and provide input regarding changes and input for the process for mortgage company approval.
Walk Around: Due to the snow at this time, the walk around was postponed. Robby suggested scheduling the walk around as soon as possible. The committee agreed on Tuesday, April 7th at 10:00 a.m. (Completed)
Several of the committee members have taken a look at the parking lot and existing conditions in the Southwest corner of the community where a guest of 1390 Adriel Drive had fallen. Laurie indicated she had visited with the homeowner regarding the specifics of this incident as well.

Reg stated there are numerous places in the community that concerns could exist when someone is taking short cuts versus utilizing walkways and roadways. Kelsey indicated that it is not what would be considered an attractive nuisance. Indicating the committee is sensitive to this incident, and grateful no one was hurt; a memo with recommendations to the Board of Directors will be sent.  
Road Overlay: Per Doug’s request, the Operations Committee is asked to provide input regarding the number of phases and project timing to complete the remaining overlay. Don indicated it is a matter of doing the overlay in two or three phases and starting this year or next when more funds are available. Bill having had to leave early, Ralph suggested doing $1,500-$2,000 in patch work this year in the remaining overlay areas and doing the overlay in two phases beginning next year. The concern could be if the cost of the overlay continues to increase.   Without the knowledge of a walk around and more familiarity with existing conditions, the committee is not fully familiar at this time.
Roof Replacement:  Per Doug Burmester’s request via an email to management, the Operations Committee was asked to consider the time span for roof replacement. Replacement per the reserve study is currently proposed in two large projects as it was previously completed resulting in significant spikes in reserve funding needs. 

The committee is concerned regarding providing specific input as they are not familiar with the conditions of the roofs. The committee does agree that spreading the project out and minimizing excessive expense spikes seems reasonable. Don indicated that a case for the larger project approach could be quantity discounts. The committee agreed this would require further study including possibly hiring a roofing consultant to evaluate the life of the roofs. 

Doug also asked Ralph to seek input from the committee as to any information they have regarding Adriel Hills annexation to the City of Fort Collins. Don shared that Adriel Hills is still surrounded by the county and the city has backed off recently on annexations of areas not surrounded by the city.   Don also mentioned the concern of bringing streets up to city specification. 

HOMEOWNER COMMENTS: None

There were no further homeowner comments or business of the Operations Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m. Next meeting will be held May 7, 2015 at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kali Thorson
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